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The aerial bombardments by the Sudan Air Force are reported in 
South Sudan to be on daily and weekly activities.

Homes in villages are burnt down and properties lost as 
a result.

Many elderly men/women and children are affected with 
eye blindness because of aerial bombardment with chemical 
weapons.

It has been always said by many who witnessed the disaster in 
the oil fields that the cleansing of civilian population near 
the oil fields by the Sudan Government may mean to replace 
them later with the people from Northern Sudan in the oil 
areas then the Land could be owned by the citizens from North 
Sudan, as many Sudanese believe that the Sudan Government is 
after'the land and not the people of South Sudan. Indeed the 
struggle is at the top level and the common men in the Sudan 
do not know why the genocides have been committed from time to 
time.

will bring their leaders and struggle for power will start 
again and even the two leaders of the movements who were asked 
to step down will contest again for leadership. Therefore, 
what the people of the South Sudan could go for at this time 
is a unity of purpose. The People of South Sudan should learn 
to live together, to accept diversity and a positive 
relationship with the other. Therefore, South unity at this 
stage could only be achieved through the principles of self 
determination. "For ever is not against us is for us" (Mk. 
9:40) Who is against who now, if the Nuer of Bentiu and the 
Dinka of Bhar el-Ghazal are sharing grazing fields and 
politicians and military leaders back the principle of self 
determination on peace process.

Furthermore, some eye-witness reported that Military gunship 
usually lands at civilians' farms and kills innocent 
villagers. While other could escape but young girls and young 
women are always taken by the gunship men to unknown places 
and no one knows what do they do with such captives in 
Northern Sudan where they take them.

Diseases are spread over all areas and people are 
paralysed and weak a result of chemical weapons.

Koch is one of the small areas in Western Upper Nile near the 
oil field, it has been reported that almost in 53 days aerial 
bombardments are on weekly and many civilians were killed and 
many wounded. In general, displacement and killing of 
civilians were reported in thousands and people moved to 
nearby regions.

9. Human Disaster at the war zone in South Sudan.

Rape of young girls and women is unbelievable


